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Officials order Youth Camp to pay employees
The Department of Labor under the Taipei City government stepped in yesterday in the controversial shutdown of the Youth Camp Health Group and ordered the company to immediately pay the wages due to its employees since February, amounting to NT$50 million. 

“The group’s sudden shutdown and its inability to pay the wages and severance packages of its workers are in violation of related labor protection laws,” the labor official said in response to employees staging a protest in front of the Taipei City Hall.

If the company fails to act on the government’s demand, “we won’t rule out the possibility of imposing an initial fine of NT$100,000. We will keep raising the fine until the full amount is paid. In addition, we are planning to convene a conference with the employer to settle the dispute,” an official from the department said. 

Meanwhile, many angry customers continued to protest in front of some gym outlets to demand a refund of membership fees they have paid in advance. 

“I just paid around NT$800,000 to NT$900,000 for some gym classes a few weeks ago. I never expected the gym to shut down,” a customer said. 

The Youth Camp Health Group has 22 outlets with around 250,000 members around the island. The group announced on May 10 that it is suspending business activities at all its branches, except for the premium Taipei 101 Oxy Gym due to financial difficulties.

In response to the avalanche of customer complaints, Lin Chia-jung, assistant manager of the group said, “(We are not refunding the money) not because we don’t want to, but because we have no money to refund.”
“The members can exchange their money for prizes. Otherwise, the group will delay the validity of their membership for one more year,” said Wu En-wen, a good friend of Pure Tsai, the chairwoman of the group. 

Meanwhile, the Consumer’s Foundation and the Executive Yuan’s Consumer Protection Commission both demanded the group refund the money. 

Consumers who are dissatisfied with the group’s remedial measures may dial “1950” to be connected to the government’s consumer protection commission. 

